RICK SCOTT

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF GEVEENOR
ENVIRONMENTAL P ROTECTION CARLOS LOPEZ-CANTERA
BOB MARTINEZ CENTER LT. GOVERNOR

2600 BLAIR STONE ROAD
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-2400 HERSCHEL T. VINYARD JR,
SECRETARY

February 28, 2014

E-Mail

Mr. Greg Mathes — gmathes@wm.com

In the Matter of an Duval County
Application for Permit by: WACS # 33628
Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc. Trail Ridge Landfill

5110 U.S. Highway 301
Baldwin, Florida 32234

Dear Mr. Mathes,

Pursuant to Section 403.815, Florida Statutes and DEP Rule 62-103.150, Florida Administrative
Code, you are required to publish at your own expense the enclosed Notice of Application. The
notice shall be published one time only within fourteen days, in the legal ad section of a
newspaper of general circulation in the area affected. For the purpose of this rule, “publication
in a newspaper of general circulation in the area affected” means publication in a newspaper
meeting the requirements of Sections 50.011 and 50.031, Florida Statutes, in the county where
the activity is to take place. Where there is more than one newspaper of general circulation in
the county, the newspaper used must be one with significant circulation in the area that may be
affected by the permit. If you are uncertain that a newspaper meets these requirements, please
contact the undersigned at the address and telephone number listed below.

The applicant shall provide proof of publication to the Department, at 2600 Blair Stone Road,
Mail Station 4565, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399, within seven days of publication. Failure to
publish the notice and provide proof of publication within the allotted time may result in the
denial of the permit.

Sincerely,

Michael K. Dunaway, P.E., P.G.
2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 4
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400
85(3-245-8741

michael. dunaway@dep.state.fl.us

cc: Lisa Sterling — CDM Smith — sterlinglm@cdmsmith.com
Enclosure: Text for Notice of Application



State of Florida
Department of Environmental Protection
Notice of Application

The Department announces receipt of an application for permit from Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc.,
to operate Phases 1 through 5 and to construct and operate Phases 6 through 14 of the Trail
Ridge Class 1 landfill. This proposed project will be located at 5110 U.S. Highway 301 in Duval
County.

This application is being processed and is available for public inspection during normal business
hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays, at the Department
of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4565, Tallahassee, Florida
32399. Any comments or objections should be filed in writing with the Department at this
address. Comments or objections should be submitted as soon as possible to insure that there is
adequate time for them to be considered in the Department’s decision on the application,



